



Places and buildings

1

Put the letters into the correct order to make words. Then match them to the definitions.

oiffce psorin hlostipa ctotgae fcatyor gtues-hsoue

1. a room or building where people work at desks
2. a small hotel that is not very expensive
3. a building where people are sent if they have committed a crime
4. a building where people go if they are ill
5. a building where people make things, often using machines
6. a small attractive house in the country

2

Choose the correct words to complete the mini dialogues.

1. **A:** Excuse me, can you tell me **(1)** *the way to / how far for* the station?
B: Yes, sure. **(2)** *Take / Turn* left at the traffic lights and you'll see the station **(3)** *in front / by* front of you.
2. **A:** Excuse me, **(4)** *is it far / can you direct* to the museum?
B: No. Just go **(5)** *straight off / straight on* for about half a kilometre and the museum is **(6)** *on / at* your right.



Exam task

3

Read the text and the questions below. For each question, choose the correct answer.

A hotel under the sea

Want to sleep under the sea? The company Planet Ocean has plans for an exciting underwater hotel, which they hope to build in locations all over the world.

The hotel won't be large, with only 12 guest rooms, plus a restaurant. Guests will get to the hotel in a lift – so no diving or getting wet! The hotel will float 10 metres under the ocean, although it will be attached to the sea bed to prevent it from moving too far. Because it won't be very deep under the water, the sun will shine down and provide light. Guests will get great close-up views of the fish and other sea creatures, which won't be bothered by the hotel and so won't make any effort to avoid it.

The hotel's design, with clear plastic walls, means guests will be able to see the sea and all the creatures that live there around, above and below them in their rooms. They will almost get the feeling that they are swimming in the ocean. The luxury rooms will have a shower, TV and even the internet. The restaurant will serve high-

quality meals. As you might expect, Planet Ocean want to encourage people to eat less fish, so guests won't find any on the menu. What's more surprising is that the atmosphere will be silent, so guests will have to imagine the sound of the ocean around them.

The hotel won't be cheap to build and it won't be cheap to stay in. But the designers are especially proud of the fact that it will be environmentally friendly. It will use electricity, of course, but it will produce its own, and won't disturb ocean life at all. In fact, the designers hope some sea creatures will build their homes on parts of the building, which will bring real benefits to the underwater world.

Planet Ocean's future designs include a moving hotel. It perhaps sounds like this will work in the same way as a cruise ship, but this is not the case. In fact, rather than moving between continents and countries, it will stay within a single country's waters, but only occasionally change positions around its coast.

- 1 What do we learn about the hotel?
A Guests will have to swim down to get to it.
B Its lights will shine into the sea so guests can see the fish.
C It will only have a small number of rooms.
D Fish and other sea creatures will be scared of it.
- 2 What might guests find strange about staying at the hotel?
A swimming from their rooms into the ocean
B having ocean life in their room
C enjoying a meal of freshly caught fish
D being unable to hear the ocean
- 3 What is the best thing about the hotel, according to the designers?
A It won't cost much to build.
B It won't use much electricity.
C It won't cause any damage to the environment.
D Fish and other sea creatures won't come very close to it.
- 4 Planet Ocean's moving hotel will
A rarely move from one site to another.
B travel between various countries.
C be similar to a type of cruise ship.
D remain close to the coast of each continent.
- 5 What might a guest in this hotel say?

A

It's very expensive, but the facilities are quite basic and the windows are too small to see outside.

B

It's great to stay in such a beautiful hotel that is also good for the planet.

C

Seeing the fish up close is amazing, but it's a shame that the hotel disturbs sea life.

D

It's a great idea, and I love the fact that it can move around and travel to different locations.



Exam facts

- In this part, you read a text that includes feelings, attitudes and opinions.
- You have to choose the correct answer (A, B, C or D) for five questions.

Test MODULE 4

Adjectives and adverbs

Choose the correct answer, A, B or C.

- 1 I'm reading at the moment.
A a book interesting B an interesting book C a book is interesting ➤ Unit 25
- 2 Misha is wearing a
A cotton green T-shirt B T-shirt green cotton C green cotton T-shirt ➤ Unit 25
- 3 The ice cream
A tastes delicious B delicious tastes C delicious ➤ Unit 25
- 4 I never watch TV. I think it
A boring is B is boring C is bored ➤ Unit 26
- 5 John's very because it's his birthday tomorrow.
A excited B exciting C excitement ➤ Unit 26
- 6 Make sure you answer these questions
A careful B carefuller C carefully ➤ Unit 27
- 7 Lewis Hamilton can drive
A good B goodly C well ➤ Unit 27
- 8 The children in the garden.
A hardly ever play B play hardly ever C hardly play ever ➤ Unit 28
- 9 Did you?
A last week see the game B see last week the game
C see the game last week ➤ Unit 28
- 10 The weather is usually in London than in Edinburgh.
A dryer B drier C dryly ➤ Unit 29
- 11 Carlo's watch was than Silvia's.
A expensiver B more expensive C expensive more ➤ Unit 29
- 12 I think beach holidays are than skiing holidays.
A better B good C more good ➤ Unit 30
- 13 Mr Davidson is the person in our street.
A more friendly B friendliest C friendlyest ➤ Unit 31
- 14 Who is footballer in your team?
A the most good B the better C the best ➤ Unit 31
- 15 This exercise isn't as difficult the last one.
A like B as C than ➤ Unit 32
- 16 Jeans aren't as as suits.
A much expensive B expensively C expensive ➤ Unit 32
- 17 Terry can't vote yet. He's fifteen so he's
A young enough B young too C too young ➤ Unit 33
- 18 I don't like swimming in the sea. The water isn't
A warm enough B too warm C enough warm ➤ Unit 33
- 19 I loved that film; it was exciting.
A a bit B a lot C really ➤ Unit 34
- 20 I like!
A very much chocolate B chocolate very much
C very chocolate much ➤ Unit 34